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 Dog Licenses 
A final reminder that dog 
licenses must be obtained 

for ALL dogs within the 
City limits. Dog licenses 
are now considered late. 
All dogs must have proof 
of rabies vaccination be-
fore a license will be is-
sued. Not having a dog 
license is a violation of 

City Ordinance 6.04 and 
an Administrative Citation 

of not less than $25.00 

City Council 
meetings are held 

every 1st and 3rd 
Tuesday of the 
month at City 
Hall, 591 Main 

Street, at 5:30PM. 
Everyone is encour-

aged to come.  

City Hall: 530-667-5522 

Mark Your Calanders 
 September 4: Labor 

Day 
 October 9: Columbus/

Indigenous peoples’ 
Day 

 October 31: Halloween  
 November 11: Veterans 

Day 
 November 23: 

Thanksgiving 

It’s the first day of autumn! A time of hot choco-
latey mornings, and tasty marshmallow evenings, 
and, best of all, leaping into leaves! - Winnie The 

TULELAKE/NEWELL FAMILY RE-
SOURCE CENTER 

Tulelake/Newell Family Resource 
Center offers home delivered meals 
for seniors age 60 and older. Please 
call (530)667-2147 for more infor-

mation or drop-in to 800 Main 

Street to fill out an application.  

Fall Bucket List 
 Make Apple fritters 
 Go apple picking 
 Visit a corn Maze 
 Camp in your backyard 
 Decorate your house 

with fall décor 
 Make a pumpkin pie 
 Have a scary movie mar-

athon 
 Roast Pumpkin seeds 

Tulelake Butte Valley Fair 
The 72nd annual Tulelake Butte 
Valley Fair will take place Sep-
tember 7-10, 2023 where we 

will celebrate the theme 
“Growing Traditions Together” 
There will be a minimal admis-

sion fee of $4 per person, 
Thursday-Saturday 

Children 5 and under are free! 
Contact the Fair Office for more 

information at 530-667-5312 

NUISANCE ABATE-
MENT 

 As a property owner 
and/or landlord, you are 

responsible for main-
taining the weeds, grass 
or trees that are growing 

on your property. Tall 
weeds and grass become 
fire hazards very quickly 
and you will be cited if 

they are not controlled. 
The City of Tulelake will 
be very strict on all fire 

hazards, health hazards, 
and any public nuisances 

within the City. As the 
owner or tenant of a 

residence, you need to 
be diligent in keeping 

your property cleared of 
these hazards. Thank 

you!  

Autum begins Monday, September 23. 2023 
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Happy Harvest Tulelake, 
Yes it is getting to be that time of year already. Farmers are busy as they kick 

harvest season into high gear. It was wonderful to see so many green fields this year throughout the  basin. 
We are still working on the Dollar General coming to town. It is happening but red tape takes a long times to pull 
everything together. We all could benefit from a new business in town. Talking about new business, do not forget 
to stop in Lulu's that is moving into the old Jolly Kone building. I sam-
pled some of their food at the Blues Festival in Merrill a few weeks 
ago. It is really good. We are pleased to hear that Captain Jack’s is up 
and running again. It was missed. Let’s all get out there and support 
these new businesses. Welcome them to our community! 
Keep your eyes on the Veteran’s Park on Main Street. We will be hav-
ing another wonderful monument going in to honor our veterans. We 
can’t thank them enough for their service. 
Next up I hope to see all of you at the Tulelake Butte Valley Fair! 
School will be starting soon so while driving around town, please keep 
your eyes open for our kiddos heading back to school 
See you there, 
Penny Velador, City of Tulelake Mayor. 

COUNCIL MEMBER CORNER 

“When the bold branches bid 

farewell to rainbow leaves-
Welcome wool sweaters” 

-B. Cybrill 

CITY HALL HOURS 
Open: Monday-Thursday: 8:00am to 

5:00pm 
Closed for lunch from Noon to 1:00pm 

Closed:  Friday, Saturday & Sunday 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS 
The City of Tulelake is operating the Transfer Sta-
tion located on County Road 95001 (South State-
line Road, West of Sheepy Ridge Trailer Park) 
Open:  Thursday, Friday & Saturday 
Hours:  11:00am to 4:00pm 
Closed: Sunday, Monday, Tuesday,  
Wednesday & City Observed Holidays 

GARBAGE HOLIDAY PICK UP SCHEDULE 

Garbage will be picked up on these days during 
the holidays: 
Memorial Day: Tuesday, May 30, 2023 
Independence Day: Wednesday, July 5, 2023 
Please make sure to put all of your garbage bags 
in the can.  Anything not in the can may not be 
picked up or will be an additional charge on your 
bill.  

BURN PIT 
The Burn Pit is open. The hours will be as 
follows: 
Open: Friday, Sunday & Monday from 
12:00pm - 5:00pm 
Saturday from 10:00am - 3:00pm 
Closed: Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 
Remember the Burn Pit is for City residents 
only and is to be used for yard clippings only, 
do not throw household garbage in the Burn 
Pit. Thank you! 

LIBRARY HOURS 
Monday thru Wednesday 

12:00pm - 5:00pm 

CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS:  

Penny Velador: Mayor  

Tom Cordonier: Mayor Pro 

Tem   

Teresa Williams: Council Mem-

ber 

Bryan Hendricks: Council 

Member  

BUS SERVICE IN TULELAKE - SAGE STAGE 
The Sage Stage operates a bus that makes one 
round trip on Thursdays from Alturas to Kla-
math Falls, stopping in Tulelake to pick up pas-
sengers. The bus stops at Ross 
Market, located at the corner of E 
and Main Streets. Regular round 
trip fare is $12.00. Discount fare 
is $9.00 round trip and is availa-
ble for seniors, children (0-12 years) accompa-
nied by a fare-paying adult and disabled per-
sons meeting ADA criteria.  
The Sage Stage operates by reservation.  Please 
call at least one day in advance to reserve your 
trip.  Same day reservations or walk-on’s are 
accepted when possible but be aware that the 
bus will not run unless there is at least one 
confirmed reservation. For more information or 
to reserve your spot on the bus, visit their web-
site at www.sagestage.com or you can call their 
office at 530-233-6410. 

WATER METERS 
Water meters are read anywhere from the 17th 
to the 22nd of each month. Please do not park 
your vehicles over the meters around that time 
of month. It makes it difficult for the Public 
Works Crew to read them. Thank you! 

“Fill your life with adventures” 

NEW HOURS FOR THE PUBLIC WORKS CREW! 
Public Works no longer works on Friday’s. Gar-
bage for customers with a Friday route is now 
being picked up on Thursday’s. The crew is avail-
able 7AM - 5:30PM Monday - Thursday 

We’ve had a great summer at the li-

brary!  We had Summer Storytime with sto-

ries and snacks and crafts.  We also had some 

great readers!  We had 12 kids that turned in 

a Summer Reading Bingo card every week 

and they were awarded a prize every 

week.  They got a choice of an ice cream 

cone at Mike & Wanda’s or a gift certificate 

from K & K in Merrill or a prize from the 

prize box.  ALL these prizes were given to us 

by Tulelake Rotary!  Thank you, Tulelake 

Rotary!  These super readers also got a 

grand prize of a carnival ticket for the 

Tulelake-Butte Valley Fair, thanks to Paul 

Maurer, the carnival owner!  We have 

DMV California Driver Handbooks available 

in the library, along with public computers, a 

printer…books and DVD’s!  Come on in and 

check it out! 

Heidi Cureton, former City Administrative Clerk 
will no longer be working at City Hall as she is on 
the road to starting a  new career. We wish her 
the best of luck on her new journey, and will be 
missed in the office! 

Revitalization Committee  
Join Tulelake Revitalization in the 

hosting of a movie in our local movie 
theater!  They will also be hosting the 
second annual Halloween Spooktacu-

lar October 28th at Veterans Park! 
Carnival games, a haunted house and 

more will be at the event! 

$0.00 1/2 pint or less 

$0.30 Larger than 1/2 pint, 
up to smaller than 1 
gal 

$0.65 1 gal up to 2 gal 

$1.50 Larger than 2 gal up to 
5 gal 

More Transfer Station  Info! 
You can now recycle  your paint at the trans-
fer station. Feel free to drop your latex or oil 
based paint . Paint Care can turn your recy-
cled paint into fuel & other products!  

WELCOME NEW POLCE OFFICERS! 

 
Brant Mauk  
and 
 Joey Fiscal 

TULELAKE DMV NEWS 
The Tulelake DMV is opening quarterly 
throughout the year. They have informed us 
they will be open in Tulelake on the following 
dates: 
June 6th, 7th and 8th, 2023 
September 5th, 6th and 7th, 2023 
November 7th, 8th and 9th, 2023 
For all DMV questions and concerns please 
contact them directly at: 
Website: dmv.ca.gov  
Phone: 1–800-368-4327 


